
       

 

 

November 17, 2015 

 

CWS Architects 

434 Cumberland Avenue 

Portland, Maine 04101 

Attn: Guy Labrecque, Vice President 

 

Unitil Joist Reinforcement 

Riverside Industrial Park 

Portland, Maine 

 

Dear Guy: 

 

Per our conversation, we visited the above referenced building on November 5, 2015 to review 

the joist reinforcement installation. Following that visit, we issued a field report detailing certain 

conditions not in conformance with our sketches SK#1 and SK#2 dated October 6, 2015. We 

understand that repairs were made this past weekend and we are in receipt of digital photos of 

those repairs. With the basis of the limited photos it appears that the repairs have been 

completed as requested and we take no further exception to the reinforcement installation. 

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact us. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

BECKER STRUCTURAL ENGINEERS, Inc. 

 

 
Ben Van Deventer, E.I 

Project Engineer I 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ethan A. Rhile, P. E. 

Associate 


